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Web Notes:  Our church website is 
www.covenantaugusta.org. Many 
announcements about upcoming events are 
on the website.  Pictures of church events, 
important links, our interactive calendar, 
and more are available. If you want to see 
additional information posted, please 
contact the church office. 
We also have a Facebook Page called:  
Covenant Presbyterian Church. 

 

Covenant Presbyterian 

Church  

¶ 3131 Walton Way, Augusta, GA 30909 

¶ (706) 733-0513  

¶ FAX (706) 738-8938 

¶ info@covenantaugusta.org 

¶ www.covenantaugusta.org 

¶ Pastor: The Rev. Rob Watkins   

¶ Ministers: All of Covenantôs Members 

¶ Office Hours:  9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

 
Holiday Worship Services  

 
Wednesday, December 21:  Longest Night Service at 7:00 p.m. 

offers a break for those of us seeking relief from the frenzy of this 
ñholiday season.ò No need to hide behind a jolly face. 
 

Saturday, December 24:  
 CHRISTMAS EVE 
e Family Christmas Eve Service at 5:00 p.m. 
e Candlelight Communion Service at 9:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday, December 25:  CHRISTMAS DAY  

We will have a single service at 10:30 a.m.  We will not have Sunday 
School 
 

Sunday, January 1: NEW YEARôS DAY 

We will have a single Communion Worship Service at 10:30 a.m. We 
will not have Sunday School.  (Communion is by intinction.) 
 

Sunday, January 8:  
e 8:30 a.m.  Communion Worship Service.   
e 9:30 a.m.  Celebration Sunday gathering in the Fellowship Hall 
e 11:00 a.m.  Worship Service  
 
 
 

Joy Offered to Others  
 

A cherished Presbyterian tradition since the 1930s, the Christmas Joy 
Offering is one of four special offerings designated by the General 
Assembly of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) to provide congregations 
direct ways to support specific causes that help those in need. 
     You are encouraged to support the Christmas Joy Offering through 

gifts to Covenant, marked appropriately. 
     Fifty percent of the receipts to the 
Christmas Joy Offering are distributed to the 
Board of Pensions (http://www.pensions.org) 
for assistance programs that provide support 
to retired and active church workers and their 
spouses and families. The other fifty percent 
supports Presbyterian-related racial ethnic 
education through the National Ministries 
Division of the General Assembly Council.  
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Christian Education  

Celebration Sunday 
On Sunday, January 8, the Faith Formation Hour, CE 

Ministry is partnering with Fellowship Ministry to host our 
traditional covered-dish ñFirstò Sunday breakfast in the 
Fellowship Hall. Since the First Sunday is New Yearôs Day 
we will have breakfast and Celebration Sunday the second 
Sunday for the month of January. 

 

Fellowship Ministry  

Chili Cook Off 
     Covenant is having a Chili Cook-off, 
Saturday, January 21 in the Fellowship 
Hall, 5:00 p.m. ï 7:00 p.m. 
     Bring your pot of chili, ready to eat, 
and let our three judges determine the best 
chili.  Please provide a brief description of 
your chili (vegetarian or meat, beans or no 

beans; level of heat ï mild, medium, hot, hotter thané) on 
a post card with your entry number. There will be three 
categories to be judged: (1.) beef, (2.) chicken, pork and 
other meats; and (3.) meatless, beans, vegetarian. Winners 
will be awarded prizes.  The winners will be announced 
before the end of the evening.  We are looking forward to 
tasting the chili from the many kitchens of friends and 
family of Covenant as well as the kitchens of Preschool 
Parents.  Please call the Church Office (706-733-0513) or 
Sandra Bowman (706-394-1751) if you wish to enter the 
Cook-Off).   
Whether you enter the Cook-off or not, we encourage 

you to come.  Hotdogs and chips will be offered and ice 
cream sandwiches will be served for dessert.  
 

Global Missions  

Honduras Christmas Boxes 
This year Covenant is collecting items to support the 
Sizemores and Scotts in their mission to care for and 
arrange fostering/adoption for abandoned and/or orphaned 
babies in Honduras. This will be our Christmas box project 
for 2016. 
They would like the items to be placed in small 
Rubbermaid-type boxes (about the size of a shoebox) with 
lids. A list of items can be found outside the sanctuary, by 
the Fellowship Hall, by the Church Office or on Covenantôs 
website.  You may purchase items for Box 1 or Box 2 or 
both. They will use Box 1 when they first have intake of a 
baby at the Casa de Mariposas and Box 2 will go with the 
baby when he/she transitions to its new home with foster or 
adoptive parents.   
We will be collecting these items through Sunday, 
January 8. 

 

Local Missions  

Masterôs Table Soup Kitchen 
 Covenantôs next opportunity to serve at the Masterôs 
Table Soup Kitchen is Tuesday, December 27, at 8:30 a.m. 
If you wish to volunteer and help Covenantôs Team that 
serves on the fourth Tuesday of every month, please contact 
Jim Wade (803-279-4955). 

 
GAP Item of the Month 
  The item of the month for January is soup. This item 
will be a welcome addition to our Food Pantry shelves. 
Boxes for the item of the month are located near the 
sanctuary and outside the Fellowship Hall. There are also 
GAP donation boxes under the mailbox table near the 
Church Office.  
GAP is always in need of single service, pop-top canned 
food, plastic spoons and forks, eyeglasses and Bibles in 
good condition.   
 

Stewardship Ministry  

This is a great big THANK YOU! from Stewardship to 
all who have been so generous in your strong pledging for 
2017.  To date, 86 pledges have been received for a total of 
more than $440,000.  This is one of the highest amount 
pledged in Covenantôs history.  Giving has been strong for 
this year and we project that we will begin 2017 on a 
positive note.  Donôt forget to make your donation for 2016 
by December 31.   
I am grateful for your generosity. 

Chuck Baldwin, 
Stewardship Chair 

 
Contribution Envelopes 
The 2017 Contribution Envelopes are ready 
to pick up. They are located on the table 
outside the Sanctuary.  If you have a mailbox 
in the church, your envelopes will be placed 
there.  Please contact Pam in the church office 
if you have questions. 

 
Financial Year End  
It is quickly becoming that time of year again for our 
financial secretary.  This is a reminder to anyone intending 
to contribute to Covenant for the fiscal year 2016 that all 
contributions must be in the church office no later than 1:00 
p.m. on Friday, December 30, 2016.  If contributions are 
mailed in, they must be post-marked no later December 31, 
2016.  Any contributions received after December 31, 2016 
or not post-marked with that date will be posted for 2017.  
Please contact Pam in the church office between the hours 
of 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. if you have questions.  Anyone 
planning to transfer shares of stock to the church for 
inclusion in 2016 will need to make Pam aware of that as 
well. 

 

Worship and Music  

To Covenantôs Musicians 
     A profound THANK YOU to all 
Covenantôs musicians whose dedication and 
talents helped make our Advent and 
Christmas worship services and programs 
such joyous occasions.  Always positive, you 
spent many hours in rehearsal working to 

perfect your singing and playing in order to present our 
musical offerings at their best.  It has been such a privilege 
to be there with all of you!    

Soli Deo Gloria!           
Lyn Patterson   
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Nativity Scenes to be Displayed  

A collection of Nativity Scenes are on display through 
January 5, in the Fellowship Hall.  They are available for 
viewing any time the church is open. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It has been a pleasure and a 
blessing to serve with you in 

ministry  
throughout the year.  
We wish you a very   
Blessed Christmas  

and a wonderful 2017. 
  

In gratitude,  
Your Covenant Staff, 

  
 

New on Campus  

      Covenant now has a Little Free 
Library on campus. It is outside the 
playground  fence near the current 
activities board.  Stop, browse, take a 
book (children through adult) and leave 
or return a book. The library is self-
sustaining though books will be added by 

the steward at times. 
      Thank you to Janet Boshears, Lucyle Ferris, Arlene 
White, Albert White and Jack Posey for obtaining and 
installing the library. 

Time to óUNô decorate! 

Help is needed to take down Covenantôs Christmas 
decorations following the 11:00 worship service on 
Sunday, January 8.   It will take willing volunteers who are 
able to stay about an hour's time.  Pizza will be served 
afterwards.  Worship Ministry thanks you in advance! 

Holiday Office Hours  

Covenant Presbyterian Church Office 
will have the following hours during the 
Christmas Holidays:   
9:00 a.m.ð1:00 p.m., Tuesday, 
December 27ðFriday, December 
30. 

  
Church Office is Closed 
The Church Office will be closed Monday, December 26, 
in celebration of Christmas; and Monday, January 2 in 
celebration of the New Year. 

Preschool news 

Covenant Preschool is on Holiday break through 
Monday, January 9.  Classes will resume Tuesday, January 
10. 
At the end of January, we will begin our registration for 
the 2017-18 school year.  Please mention us to family and 
friends who may be looking for a preschool program.  We 
have classes for Babies through Kindergarten. 
Covenant Presbyterian Church also has a Preschool 
Scholarship fund to help students attend our school who 
might not be able to afford private education.   
Please consider a gift to our scholarship fund.  They will 
greatly appreciate the help.  
More information about our school is located on the table 
outside the school office or online through the church web 
site.  The school office number is 706-733-8102. 
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From Bethlehem  

to Jerusalem  

     Sometimes itôs not the destination, but 
how you get there that matters. The little 
town of Bethlehem is only a few miles 
from Jerusalem, but the trip from Jesusô 
birthplace to the site of his crucifixion 
was the journey of a lifetime. 

This year, our congregation embarked on a trek 
which, while it certainly canôt compare to Jesusô travels, 
will have momentous consequences for Covenantôs future. 
Weôve passed a few key milestones, and more significant 
steps are about to begin. 

This year and our time of transition began more 
smoothly than most, thanks to the excellent leadership of 
the Rev. Karla Conditt Daniels and Elder John McCrosky. 
With their guidance, the Session, Deacons, staff and 
volunteers maintained the high standards of worship, 
fellowship and programs that continue to inspire our 
members and friends. In seventeen years of transitional 
ministry, I have not encountered a congregation with more 
effective leadership than Iôve found here at Covenanté yet 
there is more to be done before calling a new pastor. 

The church may seem to move in slow, cumbersome 
ways; but congregations have discovered over and over 
again that expedience can be the enemy of successful 
ministry. When a new pastor is selected too quickly, the 
choice is often made for the wrong reasons (e.g., the 
candidate seemed ñreassuringly similarò to a beloved 
former pastor, or ñdynamically differentò). Such hasty 
decisions can result in disappointment and a short-lived 
pastoral relationship. 

To prevent an unfortunate mismatch, itôs important 
to identify the congregationôs true values, needs and 
aspirations ð and thatôs what weôll be doing in the next few 
months. Our Noah Team will be drawing insights from all 
of us to help define the kind of pastoral leadership 
Covenant will need in the years ahead. When the Noah 
Teamôs work is done, the congregation will elect a Pastor 
Nominating Committee (PNC) to find the person God has 
ordained to be Covenantôs next pastor.  

There are a few things we can all do to help assure a 
good outcome: (1) Pray for the Noah Team; (2) accept their 
invitation to participate in the process; and (3) continue to 
be fully and enthusiastically engaged in the life of the 
church. The rest is in Godôs hands. 

Meanwhile, may the spirit of Christmas fill your 
heart with hope, peace, joy and love! 

Grace and peace, 

 

Poinsettias  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The beautiful poinsettias that have been placed  

in the sanctuary  this holiday season  
have been contributed by the following  
members and friends of Covenant: 

 
Gail Baker, in memory of Dr. Conrad Smith, Conrad 
 Smith, Jr,  and A. Hinton Baker, Jr.,  
 and in honor of Jean R. Smith 
Gail Baldwin, in memory of Desmond  
 and Christine Hooper 
Mary Beachum, in memory of Edward N. Beachum  
 and Charlotte & Bob McCamy 
Blackstock Family, in memory of Joe Blackstock 
Janet Boshears in memory of Bill and Nell Meade 
Nancy Carr, in memory of Dr. Albert Carr 
Phoebe & Jim Crimmins, in memory of  
 Alma Lewis James 
William & Loree Davis, in memory of Dr. & Mrs. 
 James J. Davis and Mr. John Smrtnik 
Becky, Lillie, Russell DeLecuona and Isabel Lecuona,  
 in memory of  Juan DeLecuona 
Lucyle Ferris, in memory of Holton & Mary Ferris,  
 H. Karr Ferris,  and Kay F. Coursey 
Joe & Diane Griffin, in honor of Covenantôs Staff;  
 Stu, John, Lyn, Judy, and Pam 
Jeff & Grace Heck, in memory of Kathleen & Frank 
 Heck, Gene & Henry Bailey,   
 and Henry W. Bailey, Jr. 
Sherrod and Bos Lamkin, in memory of  
 Lil & Pierce Merry, Jr.,  
 and Carolyn & Randolph Lamkin 
David & Carol Lapp, in memory of their parents 
Barbara & Ron Lewis, in memory of Ron Lewisô 
 parents:  Evelyn Bassham & William Lewis 
Lyn Patterson, in honor of all Covenantôs talented  
 and faithful musicians.     Soli  Deo Gloria! 
Connie Pauer, in memory of Mrs. Beverly Bantle,  
 Mrs. Deborah Kircher,  and Mr. Alan Williams 
Barbara & John Trulock, in memory of  
 Mr. & Mrs. John W. Trulock, Sr. and  
 Dr. & Mrs. Walter G. Rice 
Jim & Sue Wade, in honor of their grandchildren 
Susan Willams & Ann Haywood, in memory of  
 Val & Don Williams, and Patricia Rivers 


